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Phragmites.org Newsletter #90 – August 18, 2011 

Phragmites threatens tourism
We’ve all heard about the treats which Phragmites poses, such as reducing biodiversity, limiting views, limiting access to lakes, rivers and canals, reducing property values and being a fire hazard.  There’s a new one which has been featured in a variety of articles this month. 
Phragmites is a threat to tourism.  
Here are links to three recent articles on Phragmites on our beaches and its impact on tourism.

THE ENTERPRISE-BULLETIN
“In recent years this grass has quickly spread along the shoreline, claiming sand dunes and beaches that were once tourism draws.”
http://www.theenterprisebulletin.com/ArticleDisplay.aspx?e=3255141
OWEN SOUND SUN TIMES

“Kelso Beach, once a sandy play place for westside kids, has lately been taken over by Phragmites grass.”
http://www.owensoundsuntimes.com/ArticleDisplay.aspx?e=3262991
QMI AGENCY
“Turkey Point cottagers fed up with staring at two-and three-metre high weeds.”
http://www.brantfordexpositor.ca/ArticleDisplay.aspx?e=3249732
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #89  – August 15, 2011 

Two Phragmites Control Workshops This Weekend

This Saturday, August 20, 2011 there are two Phragmites control workshops being conducted in St. Clair County, Michigan.  One, at 9:30 AM is in Lexington, North of Port Huron, and the second, at 1 PM, on Harsens Island, near Algonac.  Details of the workshops are available below. 

Lexington, MI – Saturday, Aug. 20, 2011 - 9:30 AM

http://www.stewartfarm.org/phragmites/docs/PracticalPhragmitesControl-Lexington-Aug20,2011.pdf
Harsens Island, MI – Saturday, Aug. 20, 2011 - 1 PM

www.claytownship.org/phragmites
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #88 – August 8, 2011 

Michigan Permit Deadline Approaches
If you are going to be spraying Phragmites in Michigan this fall which is below the ordinary high water mark you may need a permit from the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality.  If you need a permit you only have until August 15 to turn in your application.  In some cases you may fall under a Certificate of Coverage for which there is no application deadline.  For more information check out our permit webpage at http://www.stewartfarm.org/phragmites/permits.php.  
You can contact the MDEQ at DEQ-LWM-ANC@michigan.gov or telephone them at 517-241-7734.
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Phragmites.org Newsletter #87B  – July 17, 2011 

Clarification on Cutting Phragmites
Thank you Christal for asking a very important question.  Is the timing of the cutting affected by which herbicide you are using?
Yes.  If Imazapyr is the herbicide being used, now may not be the time to be cutting your Phragmites.  That is because Imazapyr can be applied to Phragmites anytime between July and September, whereas Glyphosate is only applied in September.  Imazapyr is a restricted herbicide, which means that it can only be applied by a certified pesticide applicator, not by homeowners or volunteers.  If your contractor will be applying Imazapyr during July or August now is not the time to be cutting your Phragmites.  Contact your contractor to discuss your cutting schedule.
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 87 – July 16, 2011 

Time to cut Phragmites
If you did not get your Phragmites cut during the winter, as is preferred, you now have a short window of opportunity during the next couple of weeks.  We prefer to cut during the winter when the ground is frozen.  Cutting from April 15 to July 15 is not recommended due to nesting birds.   If you have dry ground where you can cut without disturbing the soil too much you can cut it in the summer.  If you are going to be treating it with herbicide in the fall (September preferred) you will want as much green growth on the plant as possible.  Therefore, if you are going to cut it now and spray it in September, do it soon in order to give it at least 6 weeks to regrow.    
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 86 – June 20, 2011 

New law in New York protects against Phragmites fire damage
In an online article on silive.com we hear that the New York legislature has passed a bill which will allow residents to cut Phragmites within 100’ of their homes without a permit from the State.  "The goal: To protect against Phragmites-fueled fires that those in Mid-Island beach communities have feared and fought for decades after being stymied by the state Department of Environmental Conservation's refusal to let them cut back the weeds to safeguard their property. . . . This bill will empower private homeowners with the ability to remove this dangerous weed ... without waiting on the 'OK' from DEC."
Read the whole story at:

http://www.silive.com/news/index.ssf/2011/06/new_law_provides_protection_fr.html
______________________________________________________________________

If you are not currently getting this newsletter directly from Phragmites.org you can subscribe by sending the word “subscribe” to Bob@Phragmites.org.  To be removed from this mailing list send a message to Bob@Phragmites.org which says "remove."  Archived copies of past newsletters are available online at  http://www.stewartfarm.org/phragmites/archives.php  See http://www.phragmites.info for general information on Phragmites and http://www.phragmites.org for detailed information on Phragmites control.

Bob Williams
Bob@phragmites.org
StewartFarm.org

Phragmites.org Newsletter # 85 – June 15, 2011 

If cutting below the waterline, now may be the time.
Research shows that Phragmites carbohydrate reserves in the rhizomes is at a minimum in June.  If you are managing your Phragmites without herbicides by cutting below the water line a June cutting is the most important cut of the year.  The Michigan DNR does not recommend cutting until July 15 due to nesting birds, so, if you are going to cut in June try to avoid disturbing the wildlife or cut only in areas where it is obvious that there are no nesting animals.

The best control without herbicides is achieved by cutting the Phragmites shoots below the water line often enough that they never reach the surface of the water.    
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 84 – June 11, 2011 

Just one more day for free access to the Stewardship Network’s Phragmites Webcast of June 8, 2011
If you missed the Stewardship Network’s Phragmites webcast this past Wednesday you still have an opportunity to catch it.  Now through June 12, tomorrow, the Stewardship Network’s webcast archives are open to visitors without charge during their annual membership drive.  You can view and listen to the Phragmites webcast at

https://www.livehuddle.com/event/index.php?event_id=1e2112622
You can also attend, without charge, many of their other past webcasts at

http://www.stewardshipnetwork.org/site/c.hrLOKWPILuF/b.6805221/k.513B/2011_WebcastAThon.htm
If you decide to join the Stewardship Network visit

http://www.stewardshipnetwork.org/site/c.hrLOKWPILuF/b.5156037/k.AD1B/Connect_to_Protect_2011__Spring_Membership_Drive.htm
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 83 – June 5, 2011 

Another example of Phragmites limiting access to recreation
In today’s Detroit Free Press an article about the reopening of the I-275 Metro Trail says:

“The route attracted cyclists, but over the years, the elements took their toll. Among the most virulent foes of would-be cyclists, runners and in-line skaters has been phragmites -- something the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality calls a reed, but cyclists call a weed. Tall and hardy, it grows up through cracks, looms over trails and generally phrags up any effort to get by unimpeded.”
The full article can be read at

http://www.freep.com/article/20110605/NEWS05/106050512/I-275-Metro-Trail-reopening-has-cyclists-road-again
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 82 – June 3, 2011 

Free Phragmites Webcast on Wednesday, June 8, 2011 at 11:45 AM
The Stewardship Network’s monthly webcast is all about Phragmites this month.  Check out the details at the link below and join us at 11:45 AM to get logged in for introductions to the Noon to 1 PM webcast.  At this webcast the presenters will provide all the details anyone needs to start their Phragmites control. 

 http://www.stewardshipnetwork.org/site/c.hrLOKWPILuF/b.3975187/k.A610/Stewardship_Network_Webcast.htm
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Phragmites.org Newsletter # 81 – May 9, 2011 

Rare plants return when Phragmites is controlled
In an article from Pennsylvania, GoErie.com gives us a success story for Phragmites Control.  

“Twenty years ago, the area was ‘solid Phragmites,’ said botanist Jim Bissell, explaining last fall what had taken place. "The whole middle and western section was impenetrable with Phragmites," he said. Nothing was growing under it.

Today, growing where it once grew, is ‘the highest concentration of rare emergent marsh species in the park.’ "

Read the whole article, “Rare plants return to peninsula as Phragmites meet demise” at
http://www.goerie.com/apps/pbcs.dll/article?AID=/20110509/OPINION08/305099957/-1/OPINION
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